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Here are some of our students’ responses to the play:  
 
“I loved the play and all the fun songs, but my favourite scene was when The White 
Witch introduced herself.” Charlotte B, 7GFO 
 
 “The performance was really good and I really enjoyed it. My favourite part was 
when the children went into the wardrobe, because it looked like they were actually 
entering another world.” Hannah S, 7RCH 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Important Dates: 
 

 

28th January – Covid 
Vaccinations in School 

 
14th – 18th February 
Half Term Closure 

 
4th – 18th April  
Easter Closure 

 
Tues 19th April 

Students Return 
 

2nd May 
May Day Closure 

 
30th May – 3rd June 
Half Term Closure 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

The Lion, The Witch and The 
Wardrobe – Year 7 Theatre Trip 

 
On Wednesday, 45 Year 7 students were 
transported to the magical land of 
Narnia (via The Lowry Theatre in Salford) 
and were welcomed into a magical world 
of fauns, talking animals and witches.  
We were all impressed with the creative 
ways that the production brought C.S. 
Lewis’ classic story The Lion, The Witch 
and The Wardrobe to life. The 
performance was enchanting and 
engaging and it felt as though we had all 
stepped through the wardrobe along 
with Lucy Pevensie and her siblings.  
 



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Friday 21st January 
2022 

2 

 

 

 

  

“The play was absolutely amazing!  My favourite part was when Santa came on and started singing.  It was really 
funny and I would definitely go again.” Imogen C, 7RCH  
 
“It was very magical and you felt like you were in a different world. I really liked the performance, especially 
when the children went in the wardrobe; that was one of my favourite parts.” Saniya S, 7SSC  
 
“I thought the show was amazing! My favourite parts were when the children all went through the wardrobe and 
when Aslan came back.” Chloe A, 7RCH 
 
The students all behaved brilliantly throughout the trip and it was lovely being able to experience live theatre 
again. We will be returning to Narnia later this term in our English lessons, focusing on the villainous character of 
The White Witch. Thank you to all the staff members who took part in the trip.  
 
Miss Starkie  
English Department 
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Phonics in Year 7 
 
As part of our strategy to support student recovery from school lockdowns, the English department is delivering 
a phonics programme to every student in Year 7. 
 
Phonics isn’t just for Primary school children – it is something that we all use with a new or unfamiliar word.  
Phonics is the skill of breaking down (or segmenting) a word into its parts, then blending them together.  
Everybody uses this in their reading, writing and spelling when faced with new jargon or vocabulary.  Many 
adults do this automatically so don’t realise that they are doing it! 
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Extensive research has shown that even fluent readers will benefit from phonics refreshers to ensure that their 
knowledge of the building blocks of vocabulary is secure. 
Currently, we are working on providing a series of videos on the English department’s area of the website.  Our 
intention is to provide parents with the help they need to support their daughters at home. 
We’ll update you with more news when this is available. 
 
Mrs Woodhouse, English Department 
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Last term, our Key Stage 3 students 
took part in Readathon. This is a 
national initiative with two fantastic 
aims: to improve children's 
engagement in reading for pleasure 
and raising money for worthwhile 
causes. This year, the money goes to 
funding children's wards on hospitals 
to enable them to provide reading 
books and live storytelling sessions for 
children in hospital. If you wish to 
know more about Read for Good, this 
is their 
website: https://readforgood.org/ 
 
During our Festival of Literature and 
Language, students spent a week 
beginning their English lessons with 
private reading and using their 
homework time to read for pleasure 
and collect sponsor money. Some 
individual students raised over £30 
each! We are proud to announce that 
this initiative raised £895.37 for the 
Read for Good charity, and we also 
receive book vouchers for our school 
library. A big thank you to all students 
and their parents who supported 
Readathon in 2021. 
 
Mrs McKeown 
English Department 
 
 

https://readforgood.org/
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On Wednesday 19th January, The Punctuation Show came to Penwortham Girls’ High School. Instead of their 
routine English lesson, the girls were treated to an hour of jam-packed entertainment. Barrie, the punctuation 
man, presented the rules of punctuation in a memorable and hilarious way. Barrie helped the students (and 
some teachers) to revise or learn the punctuation rules they need to apply in their writing through singing, 
rapping and interactive quizzing.  If that wasn’t enough, Barrie has kindly provided PGHS with his album for us to 
use in lessons and a Parents’ Guide, which we have attached. You can find more resources and help on Barrie’s 
website www.thepunctuationshow.com, and also find The Punctuation Show on YouTube. Who knew 
punctuation could be so entertaining? 
 
You can download an album of songs to support their learning. Simply visit the website 
link https://www.thepunctuationshow.com/parents/  Once you arrive at the page, please insert the pass code 
‘2@2’ in the box provided.  You will then arrive at a web page where you can download the album “Songs from 
the Punctuation and Grammar Shows”. This is an album of educational songs, which sells on iTunes for £10.99, 
but has been kindly gifted to our students. 

 

Online Introduction to UK Parliament 
 

The whole of Year 10 had the opportunity to engage in a live online workshop delivered by staff from UK 
Parliament. During the session, students learned about the work and role of the House of Commons and the House 
of Lords. Students learned about the difference between UK Parliament and Government, the work of MPs and 
members of the House of Lords, how laws are made and how to get their voices heard.  
 
As part of the session, students were fortunate enough to have the opportunity to engage in a live Q&A session 
with Katherine Fletcher, the MP for South Ribble. Across 6 different classrooms, students submitted questions 
about education, her views on current affairs and life after Covid. 
 
The session proved to be really engaging and left all students with a good understanding of the basics of UK 
Parliament – perhaps inspiring some future politicians too! 
 
Mrs Snowdon, Curriculum Leader for English 
 

 

 
 
 

http://www.thepunctuationshow.com/
https://www.thepunctuationshow.com/parents/


 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter 

Friday 21st January 
2022 

7 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Hi everyone, 
A new year and a new term in the Geography Department with all lower school years moving onto new areas of 
study. 
Year 7 will shortly be using their knowledge on the weather to investigate hurricanes, with work on what an 
extra-tropical storm hitting Preston might be like. This will take the form of a news report, so will bring in 
creative writing skills.  
Year 8 are working on development. This involves categorising countries into developing, emerging and 
developed using development indicators, before a study of Kenya and a look at aid. 
Year 9 are looking at marine environments, which involves work on why the coast is crowded, world trade by sea 
routes and the destruction of marine ecosystems, such as coral reefs.  
 

The Geography Libraries 
A reminder that the Geography Department have both a small physical and a virtual library that students can 
access to read further around the subject they are studying.  
Outside Room 39, students can find books on maps, oceans, travel, mountains and many more. Have a look, find 
something you fancy and bring the book to Mr Bowles to sign out. New books have been added recently, all 
related to recent topics of study. 
In the SharePoint of their school Office 365 account, students will find the Geography Virtual Library (once in 
SharePoint, you can search for it). 
Here, students will see separate pages for each year group containing suggested reading for those keen and 
interested Geographers. Clicking on a book cover will give you a sample of the book, usually about 20-30 pages, 
and if you like it, you can track it down on Amazon, second hand on eBay or at your local bookshop.  
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Fantasy Treasure Maps 
One of the highlights of the year! Students in year 7 combined their range of cartography skills into awesome 
treasure maps. I picked the map produced by Evie F, which not only demonstrated highly realistic contour 
patterns, but also had an accompanying 3d model which very closely matched the map – geotastic! Evie’s prize 
was the Ordnance Survey Tease Hunt book, which you can find listed in the Geography Virtual Library on the 
SharePoint. Below are some pictures of my favourites and of Evie with her winning map. 
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Mr Bowles, Curriculum Leader for Geography 
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Females in STEM event with Siemens 
 

 
 
A Females in STEM / Tech virtual evening event is taking place on Thursday 27th January from 5:00pm - 6:00pm 
with one of the biggest technology / engineering companies in the world - Siemens. 
 
Siemens is a technology company focused on industry, infrastructure, mobility and healthcare. Creating 
technologies from more resource-efficient factories and resilient supply chains to smarter buildings and grids, to 
cleaner, comfortable transportation and advanced healthcare, the company empowers customers to transform 
the industries that form the backbone of economies, transforming the everyday for billions of people. 
 
In fiscal 2020, which ended on 30th September, 2020, the Siemens Group generated a revenue of €57.1 billion 
and a net income of €4.2 billion. As of 30th September, 2020, the company had around 293,000 employees 
operating in more than 200 countries. 
 
They will be giving us a well-rounded overview to the company, which as you will find out, has so many different 
operating divisions. They have a wide range of opportunities in business, engineering, finance and technology. 
 
If you would like to hear more about careers at one of the biggest companies in the world driving change and 
innovation on all levels of life, this event is for you! 
 
Click the link below to join us: 
 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Siemens-Event 
 
 
Molly Houlihan 
Student Support Team at Young Professionals 
W: young-professionals.uk 

 
 

 
 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/Siemens-Event
http://young-professionals.uk/
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Brilliant Behaviour 
 
 
It may seem odd to start this bulletin by talking about behaviour that isn't brilliant, however homework is the 
most common reason why students get negative marks.  And yet, each week there are so many students who 
are awarded the Homework Champion medal for going the extra mile with their homework.  So, I wanted to 
throw the spotlight on them! 
 
402 students, drawn from every year group have been awarded the Homework Champion just this week, and at 
the time of writing Year 7 have accumulated the most (168), but Year 11 are on 77 which puts them in second 
place.  This shows that they are working hard on their studies at home too; great to see! 
 
So, who are the homework stars this week?  Students with the highest number of points are: 
 

Y7 – Jade B, Mia-Grace C, Hettie C, Faatimah V 
Y8 - Grace B 
Y9 - Lois F 
Y10 – Louise P 
Y11 – Zahraa K 
 
Well done to these students!   
 
To round this bulletin off, can I remind parents that if your daughter struggles for any reason to complete 
homework, perhaps because of commitments outside of school, there is support available in school.  We have a 
dedicated, supervised homework club every lunchtime in a computer suite.  The library is also available, and 
several departments run lunchtime drop ins where students can get help and a quiet space to complete their 
work.  Please encourage your daughter to make use of these opportunities or get in touch with your daughter's 
tutor or head of year and we can help to get the support in place. 
 
Mr J Ramsdale 
Senior Assistant Headteacher 
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Talking to Your Child about Online Sexual Harassment:  
A Guide for Parents 

 

 
 
The report found that many young people do want the support of their parents but can find it hard to start the 
conversation. As a result of this, the Children’s Commissioner has produced a report called ‘The Things I Wish My 
Parents Had Known’. It has been written in partnership with young people and is aimed at supporting a 
conversation at home about this type of abuse. The key message from the report is to talk early and talk often. 
I have included a link below to the report and attached the documents to this information, so that you can 
access what is very useful guidance. 
 
Talking to your child about online sexual harassment: A guide for parents | Children’s Commissioner for England 
(childrenscommissioner.gov.uk) 
 
In addition to this guidance, I would like to coordinate an information-sharing event, where professionals who 
work daily in online abuse can share further information and ask questions. Furthermore, as a school, we want 
to devise a parents’ forum to address online safety issues. If you would like to participate in the forum and/or 
attend the information-sharing event please use the link below; 
 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=GkARh27PckqAhRMK-PwjQnN1-
oRBBE5AvkJEi0rTK01UNkFVR0NORThZM1hUMUZBVVdLUDRHSkNaRi4u 
 
On our school website under the Safeguarding section, you will find a poster and parent guide 
https://www.penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk/commitment-to-safeguarding/peer-on-peer-abuse/ 
 
Mrs Hall 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 

 
  
 
  

 

In recent years, young people are spending increasing amounts of time 
on social media, and this has been exacerbated by the COVID pandemic. 
As a consequence, this has increased their exposure to the risk of online 
harm. I am writing to you to share information about a recent report 
published by the Children’s Commissioner for England, Dame Rachel de 
Souza. In March 2020, many young people took part in a survey called 
‘The Big Ask’ where they were invited to share their experience of 
harassment, online abuse, and peer on peer abuse. The findings showed 
that many young people encounter harmful behaviour including 
sexualised comments and sharing of nude pictures. 
 

https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/report/talking-to-your-child-about-online-sexual-harassment-a-guide-for-parents/
https://www.childrenscommissioner.gov.uk/report/talking-to-your-child-about-online-sexual-harassment-a-guide-for-parents/
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=GkARh27PckqAhRMK-PwjQnN1-oRBBE5AvkJEi0rTK01UNkFVR0NORThZM1hUMUZBVVdLUDRHSkNaRi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=GkARh27PckqAhRMK-PwjQnN1-oRBBE5AvkJEi0rTK01UNkFVR0NORThZM1hUMUZBVVdLUDRHSkNaRi4u
https://www.penworthamgirls.lancs.sch.uk/commitment-to-safeguarding/peer-on-peer-abuse/
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Lancashire Youth Folk Group 
 
The first live session for the Lancashire Youth Folk Group will take place on Saturday 22 Jan, 10am – 3.30pm at 
Penwortham Girls’ High School. 
All young instrumentalists and singers are welcome to join us. http://ow.ly/Py5o50HuQrk 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

http://ow.ly/Py5o50HuQrk
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Lunch Menu 
Week Commencing 24th January (Week 2) 
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Cardinal Newman College Open Event 
 

Saturday 5th February 
Registration for this event is now open! 
Time: 10am – 1pm 
For further details and to sign up, please visit their website 
https://www.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/newmancurriculum/college-open-events/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

https://www.cardinalnewman.ac.uk/newmancurriculum/college-open-events/
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Head’s Breakfast 
 
 
Fiza M, Unaysah P, Sarah M, Caitlin T, Abigail M (Year 7) 
Well done so far in Art & Design. Fantastic work! 
 
Mubashira I (Year 7) 
For completing the wellbeing and resilience tasks over the holidays. 
 
 
 
 

Head’s Commendations  
 
Emma G, Yusairah B, Sarah T, Megan W, Aaliyah E, Marwa A G, Grace R, Beth S, Jessica P (Year 11) 
Fantastic effort and achievement in your German Mock speaking exam. Well done! 
 
Ellie R, Aisha W, Carla D, Zahra N, Zahra A, Alice C, Jessica M (Year 11) 
Fantastic performance in the German Mock Speaking exam. You worked so hard to prepare for it and included 
some fantastic grammar work and higher- level phrases. Well done! 
 
Maisy M, Katie O (Year 7) 
Excellent work on marble observational drawing! Keep it up! (Art and Design) 
 
Fiza M (Year 7) 
Excellent work in Art & Design. 
 
Jemima B (Year 9) 
Fantastic diary entry, giving a modern twist on the Four Noble Truths. (RE) 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 7 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 8 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 9 
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  Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 10 
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Sports, Clubs & Societies – Year 11 
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 Pre-loved Prom Dress Sale 
 

Up to 30% off some items 
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Bravo Elyse F!     Bravo Sophie M!  Bravo Ruby R! 

 

  
 
             


